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On February 26th, the 14th Hyojeong Nuri Sunday service was held for the "Sunghwa" children of the 
Heavenly Parent's Holy Community at the Hall of the Hyojeong International Cultural Foundation. The 
event was attended by 500 members and broadcast live on PeaceLink, with an audience of 20,000 
members. 
 

  
 
The program began with "Singing Together" and continued with "We Welcome You," "Hyojeong 
Speech," "Let's Read Hoon Dok Hae," "Hyojeong Story Corner," "Golden Bell's Hyojeong 
Entertainments," and a show called "Congratulations to You," which featured fire performances. 
 
In his welcoming address, Director General Yoon Young Ho recalled that January 27, the 6th day of the 
1st month of the heavenly calendar, was the anniversary of True Parents' holy birth, the day when Father 
would have turned 103 and Mother 80. In Korea, the celebration of the 80th birthday is called "Sansuyon" 
and is usually marked with a big banquet, but Mother announced that she would celebrate it after her 
offering to God on May 5. Mother announced she would celebrate her 80th birthday after offering 



 

 

Heavenly Parent a "house" in which He could finally rest for the first time in 6,000 years, referring to the 
Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum. At the 14th Hyojeong Nuri, the "hyodong" children expressed their 
gratitude to Mother for her filial piety. 
 

  
 
A Hyojeong Festival 
 
The event continued with the celebration of the birthdays of those born in January and February and the 
recognition of those who had graduated. Lee Jeong Hee, a girl from the first "hyodong" class of 
Gangdong Church, sub-region 1, read moving excerpts from the autobiography "Mother of Peace" during 
the "Hyojeong Speech" segment. She highlighted Mother's intense work for peace, including her love for 
the suffering continent of Africa and her desire to turn it into a light to illuminate the world, as well as her 
high-risk visit with True Father to Pyongyang. Lee expressed her immense respect for True Parents and 
their life of service to their fellow human beings, as well as her pride in being a daughter born to blessed 
parents and her belief that with Mother, the world can be restored to the level that God desires. 
 
In the "Let's Read Hoon Dok Hae" segment, Lim Jong Hyuk, director of the Hyojeong Ministry 
Department, and his wife read a children's story from Mother's life. This was followed by the "Hyojeong 
Stories Corner," which presented a play based on a story from Mother's life. 
 
During the service, Headmistress Lee Shin Hye of the Hyojeong Special Department, along with 
"hyodong" children from all over the country, presented True Mother with drawings and poems that the 
children had submitted for her birthday. The event concluded with a raffle of presents sent by Mother. 
 
The Hyojeong Nuri Sunday service for "Sunghwa" children of the Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 
aims to develop cultural and educational content that promotes a culture of Sunday service in which the 
three generations of the family can gather and unite around the value of filial piety. This value is one that 
True Mother exhibited in person throughout her life. 
 
 
 


